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LNMC  MINUTES 
March 13, 2017
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners:
Morris Sample 

             Chairman 
Michael Hughes


Lincoln County (Absent)
John Gerke


Catawba County
Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Bill Young           

Mecklenburg County 
Staff:
Ron Shoultz 


Executive Director 
Bob Elliott


Assistant Director (Absent)
Angela Palmer 


Administrator
Call to Order
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Chairman Morris Sample.  
All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the February 13, 2017 meeting, Commissioner Young made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Director Ron Shoultz presented for Ron Roberts with the NC Wildlife Resource Commission who was unable to attend. They had one (1) over the limit for large-mouth bass. He will be attending the planning meeting for the On the Road/On the Water Don’t Drink and Drive campaign. They are forming a statewide committee to investigate boater fatalities. They’ll be attending an advanced training class soon. 

Commissioner Michael Hughes will not be attendance as he had a work conflict. Dave Ferguson with Mecklenburg County Water Quality will be unable to attend. They are doing sampling input now and he will report their findings in April. 
REPORTS - ENFORCEMENT

Cornelius Police Department
Officer Brinzey submitted a detailed written report, and verbally announced that in February there were 17 calls. 1 water rescue where a kayaker overturned. Noise complaints were the majority of the calls, especially near the sandbar. There were 7 attempt to locate calls for vessels emitting bright lights, etc. from mainly fishermen. This is not an illegal act even though it may be a nuisance to residents. 
Chairmen Sample expressed an appreciation for the training sponsored by the Cornelius Police Department.

Iredell County Sheriff
Sheriff Deputy Darren Hill was absent – No Report.
Catawba County
Officer Sawyer was absent – No Report. 

Lincoln County

John Isaacs was absent - No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Ron Robertson was absent. Executive Director Ron Shoultz reported. See above notes. 
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Dennis Whitaker reports that the lake level is 96. We are still at stage 1 drought stage. 
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported that the USCGA has 3 boat units on Lake Norman. No on water hours year to date. June 17th Wake Board Tournament at Stumpy Creek. May 20th National Safe Boating Week. Safety Booth at Beatties Ford Park. 7 public education classes are scheduled. Dates will be provided to Commissioner John Gerke.
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Lou Schwartz reported that they had a national meeting in Orlando. There are 28245 members with 364 squadrons. They inspected 27576 boats using 251 examiners. The top examiner inspected 1764 boats. Conversation about working with the Coast Guard Auxiliary. Trying to determine how to attract more members as well as capture the paddle boarders, kayakers, etc. Going to advertise for the first time as a national organization. First boater safety class, Saturday, March 18th. Looking at using high schools to teach because you can have classes for 100 participants. Meetings are the first Tuesday of every month at Acropolis at 6:30 and includes dinner. If anyone is interested in speaking please let them know.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
Peter Cook was absent - No Report
Island Habitat Program
Gene Vaughn was absent. Billy Wilson reported. Plan to get six (6) osprey nesting platforms installed this year if the barges are able to reach the areas of installation. One was installed at the water intake superstructure to prevent them from nesting on the superstructure platforms. Excluders were installed on the superstructure and the osprey platform was installed nearby. Two days later the osprey were already using the platform. Island Habitat meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 6th at 7:00pm at the Lake Norman VFD. 10th Anniversary as of January. The meeting will inform adopters of their responsibilities and celebrate accomplishments over the past year. 
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Dave Ferguson was absent. Ron Shoultz reported, see notes above.. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Billy Wilson reported. The organization is in its 10th year. The money is great and attendance at events is great, but they need more people. Specifically they are in need of someone to handle the PR (public relations)/Newsletter. Also in need of a Membership Outreach Coordinator. 
Comments from the Public:
Rob Bennett with My Aloha spoke about the upcoming event Stand Up For Autism race on May 6, 2017. This is a fundraising event which donates 100% of the proceeds to Ignite which is Ray Evernham’s autism foundation in Davidson. Last year they raised over $20000. The event is in need of safety boats/jetskis and sponsors. 
Starting a new business of cycle boats. Peddle trolley on the water. Boats handle 14 people with 10 peddle stations. Information is available for anyone interested. 

Committee Reports:
ATON Committee
Ron Shoultz reported that he’s been in contact with Mozeley Construction the contractor. He apologizes he’s been sick but will be handling the repairs soon. Specifically the rock marker at Pinnacle Shores. Shoal marker in the Norman Estates area past Marker 3. Notified that the middle causeway buoy has been destroyed and needs to be replaced. Marker 7 and Marker 17 have lights out. Repair and replace missing buoys. Capt. Gus’s absent. 
Hydrilla Committee

Billy Wilson reported there is no update.
Education
No Report
Charter Boat Committee 
John Gerke reported that a letter went out on January 31, 2017 to the owners/operators of the charter boats on Lake Norman. March 30th is the date for the meeting. 
No Wake Buoy
No Report
Rafting Committee

Bill Young reported there is no update.
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
A request was submitted by The Peninsula POA on 1/19/16 for two (2) buoys which had been tabled pending the new application. It was determined the application was submitted prior to any changes therefore it was brought to a vote. There were two (2) votes for and two (2) votes against. The application was not approved. Billy Wilson reminded everyone of the above referenced application. The Peninsula POA has amended their application. A map of the proposed locations was provided. Billy Wilson made a motion to approve The Peninsula POA as shown on the map provided Buoy 1 and table Buoy 2, it was seconded by Bill Young and the motion was approved. Ron Shoultz asked Billy Wilson to have the applicant to contact him for proper installation of the buoy.
Rafting Applications 
None 

Other Applications
None
Variances
None
PERMITS 
None
FERC Applications
There was an application for approval from Mallard Head Golf Club. John Gerke made a motion to approve and it was seconded by Billy Wilson and the motion was approved.
Administrative Matters
2nd quarter financial report will be available at the next meeting.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 2035 hrs. by Chairman Sample.
.

